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​ TO: ​ Board of Education 
​ FROM:  ​John R. Langton, Interim Superintendent 
​ DATE: ​ May 12, 2025 
​ RE: ​ Official Canvass of Votes  
 
 
BACKGROUND​
The Official Canvass of Votes for the April 1, 2025 Consolidated Election was received on April 22, 
2025 from Jean Kaczmarek, the DuPage County Clerk.  The votes results for our school district are on 
page 155 of the Official Canvass of Votes document. 

SUMMARY. 
The official canvass of votes resulted in Mr. Engstrom claiming the 2-year term Board of Education 
member seat.  The four 4-year term seats were contested with five candidates.  The results for both 
ballot measures are below. 

Grade School 25 Unexpired 2 Year School Board Member - (Vote for ONE)​
VINCENT ENGSTROM received 903 votes, which equals 100.00% of the vote counted 

Grade School 25 School Board Member - (Vote for FOUR)​
DONALD SUTENBACH received 785 votes, which equals 24.17% of the vote counted 
DENNIS H. PETERSON received 679 votes, which equals 20.91% of the vote counted 
ERIC ROGERS received 635 votes, which equals 19.55% of the vote counted 
ANDREW DRINNIN received 575 votes, which equals 17.70% of the vote counted 
MICHAEL SZAJDA received 574 votes, which equals 17.67% of the vote counted 

 

RECOMMENDATION(S)​
Congratulations to Mr. Engstrom, Mr. Sutenbach, Mr. Peterson, Mr. Rogers, and Mr. Drinnin. Thank 
you to Mr. Szajda for his interest and commitment to our school district, as well.  The Benjamin 
School District 25 Board of Education acknowledges receipt of the DuPage County Canvass of Votes 
for the Consolidated General Election. 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1JD_NMQCGPdoTIZxtZFv743zgPBv_CJC3/view?usp=sharing

